
 

 

 

 

Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre is a leader in Patient and Family Centred Care and a research and 
teaching hospital proudly affiliated with Lakehead University, the Northern Ontario School of Medicine and 
Confederation College. 

Le Centre régional des sciences de la santé de Thunder Bay, un hôpital d’enseignement et de recherche, est reconnu 
comme un leader dans la prestation de soins et de services aux patients et aux familles et est fier de son affiliation à 
l’université Lakehead, à l’École de médecine du Nord de l’Ontario et au collège Confédération. 

To:  All Staff, Professional Staff, Learners and Volunteers 
 
From:  Jennifer Wintermans, EVP, Communications and Corporate Relations, COVID-19 Lead 
 
Date: January 13, 2022 
 
RE:  Ramp Down of Hospital’s Onsite COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic 
 

 
Starting the week of January 17th, our Hospital’s onsite COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic will 
operate only once per week on Wednesdays from 8:30 am to 4:00 pm. 
 
Drop-ins will still be accepted at our clinic only when there are open spots available and 
when vaccine supply allows. To guarantee a spot, we recommend booking an appointment 
through the eHealth scheduling tool: https://tbdhu.canadaehs.com/tbdhu/hospital/  
 
All health care workers – including staff, professional staff, learners and volunteers – are 
eligible to receive their third vaccine dose 84 days after their second dose. Please 
remember to bring your government issued photo ID to your appointment, and be sure to 
send your vaccination receipt to Occupational Health and Safety (ohs@tbh.net) as soon as 
possible. 
 
The vaccination team will also continue to offer inpatient vaccinations on Wednesdays. If 
staff have identified an eligible patient, they may contact the vaccination team by email at 
inpatientvaccinations@tbh.net or by calling 684-6000, extension 4585. Please note that this 
phone line and voicemail inbox will only be monitored on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. 
 
All Hospital COVID-19 updates and resources are available on the iNtranet at 
https://comms.tbrhsc.net/covid-19-information/.  
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